
       Club News & Notes   

Year end wrap-up  
    Wine & pizza ushered out the final 
meeting of the season.  The new slate 
of officers (same as this year!) was an-
nounced, and the proposed ski sched-
ule for next year introduced.   

    The May meeting is also when the 
annual awards presentation is made to 
club members.  The Wilhoyte Award is 
presented to member(s) who have 
shown a long-term commitment to the 
club.  The Carson-Gude Award honors 
member(s) who have shown out-
standing contributions to maintaining 
the Woodbridge Lodge. The New Mem-
ber award recognizes a member who 
has been with Buck Ridge less than 5 
years and shown initiative in helping 
further the goals and objectives of the 
club.  Life memberships are awarded to 
member(s) who have shown outstanding commitment to 
the club over many years of service 

    This year the Wilhoyte Award was presented to Dan 
Aronson for his years of dedication as a ski trip leader and 
to Bill Raney for his years of service distributing the news-
(Continued on page 3) 
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Dates to Remember 
• July 20 — Summer board meeting at 

Ridley Creek Park, 1 pm.  Open to all club 
members. Details on page 5. 

• Sept 10 — first regular meeting of the 
ski year 

• Oct 24 to 26 — Fall Lodge work party.  
Details TBA. 
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New Members 
Welcome to: 

Eugene M Adams & Anne McGinn 
515 Oreland Mill Rd., Oreland, PA 19075  
H: 215-887-1475    
email:meaconsulting@yahoo.com 

BRSC Award Winners! 
L-R: Glenn Weisel, Dan Aronson, Mel Stiles, awards chair 

Dave Singer, MaryAnn Thomas, & Bill Raney 
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OFFICERS OF THE BUCK RIDGE SKI CLUB 

President          Mel Stiles                       856-478-4621 
                        stilesmj@verizon.net 

Vice-President   Dave Singer                    856-424-5618 
                        dsinger26@comcast.net 

Secretary          Pat Beccia                      610-664-9506 
Treasurer          Terri Walklett                610-876-1728 
 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

Activities Chair  Marge Tarte                   610-874-3162 
Biking Chair       Susan Hearn                   215-386-8008 

SLHearn@aol.com 

Paddling Chair   Michael & Andrea          610-328-2338 
                        Bruno           andreabruno@verizon.net 

Hiking Chair      Jim Calkins                     610-558-6862 
Jbcalkins@verizon.net 

Lodge Chair       Mel Stiles                       856-478-4621 
Program Chair               vacant 
Ski Chair           Dan Aronson                   215-643-7252 

d.l.aronson@att.net 

The deadline for articles for the Slopes and Trails is 
the 15th of the month.  Send submissions to: 

            Michael Fernandez              
            1118 Kings Highway 
            Swedesboro, NJ  08085 
            Phone: 856-467-5189 
            Email: amf72@verizon.net 

If you would like a copy of the monthly newsletter, 
please contact Bill Raney at 610-356-5199 to be 
placed on the mailing list, or check the web site. 

 

Permanent Reservation Chair 

Joan Strachota 610-872-6459 

jstrachota@comcast.net 

Lodge Telephone Number 802-464-6591 

Only if you have been repeatedly unsuccessful contacting 
the reservation chair for a key 

may you call the following people: 
   Judie Sheffer  610-461-1848 
Glenn Weisel  215-822-9459 

Eliot Woodbridge  609-921-3229 

WOODBRIDGE LODGE 

MEMBERSHIP 
BRSC is an outdoor club for people of all ages who 

enjoy companionship in outdoor activities. 

For a  membership application and procedure for  
joining, contact: 

            Mary Ann Popma, Membership Chair 
1037 Warren Road, West Chester, PA  19382 

email: mapopma@verizon.net 
610-692-5928 

Annual Dues:      $20 Individual / $23 Family 

 
CHANGE OF ADDRESS 

If you are moving or changing your email address 
and  want to keep Slopes & Trails in your mailbox 

or inbox, please notify: 
Merle Roemer 
4 Anser Lane 

Lewes, DE 19958 
E-mail: mroemer@reading.org 

REGULAR MEETINGS ARE THE SECOND WEDNESDAY OF THE MONTH, 8 pm AT  
SPRINGFIELD MASONIC HALL ON RT 320,  SPRINGFIELD (DELAWARE CO.) PA.   

 NO MEETING  IN JUNE, JULY, OR AUGUST.  
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Woodbridge Lodge 
 Annual Meeting Report  

By Mel Stiles 
 

Our annual lodge meeting was held on Wednes-
day, May 21, at the Springfield Masonic Hall for 
the second year in a row and was well attended. 
 
Major issues discussed this year were:  roofing; 
water pump and well; the 2008/09 budget; 
20007/08 income and expenses; lodge usage and 
rates; the fall work party and internet use with 
the phone line. 
 
The new roof proposal will be brought before the 
BRSC BOG at the Summer Board meeting.  We are 
waiting for a proposal by a club member, Kevin 
Amey, Jerry Crow and others to complete the 
work this summer. 

 
The performance of the old water pump 
and well at the lodge is in question, after 
several pump problems this winter. There 
was discussion about weather to fix or re-
place the pump and as to the need to up-
grade the well to a submerged pump. The 
issue was tabled for now in order to 
gather more information. 
 
The budget was reviewed and will be fi-
nalized and available at the summer 
board meeting.  It was a good year for 
revenue at the lodge and therefore all 
budgeted expenses have been met. In ad-

(Continued on page 5) 

Year End Wrap-up (Continued from page 1) 

letter and serving as an active trip leader in years 
past.  The Carson-Gude Award was presented to 
Glenn Weisel, who has worked tirelessly over the 
years to upgrade lodge facilities.  Finally, two life 
memberships were bestowed.  One to Mel Stiles, for 
his overall service to the club over many years, and 
one to MaryAnn Thomas in recognition of her ser-
vice in representing the club with the Eastern Penn-
sylvania Ski Council. Congratulations to them all! 

     There was no new member award presented this 
year… but maybe MaryAnn Thomas’ words of thanks 
will provide inspiration for next year:  

“Thank you so very much for Life Member-
ship. It is quite an honor and to be in such 
good company with this year's awardees 
makes it even better. Buck Ridge is a great 
club with so much to offer. It's not a prob-

lem to do a little something to give 
back. Of course, there's always more 
to do so give it a try-volunteer. You 
might get an award! Thanks again. I 
will display my plaque proudly.” 

    The evening’s program was a presenta-
tion by Ed Sobelewski on a hiking trip to 
the Grand Canyon this past October with 
Mel Stiles and Dave and Patty Stern. Truly 
some spectacular hiking! 

      Members were reminded about the 
upcoming mid-summer board meeting and 
picnic, to  be held at Ridley Creek State 
Park on July 20. It is open to all members; 
full details on page 5. 
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P A D D L I N G  
Own your own canoe or kayak?  Want to take a  

leisurely afternoon on the scenic  
Brandywine River?  

Contact Andrea at andreabruno@verizon.net or call Mike 
or Andrea at 610 328 2338 to express interest and we'll 
post a date. Don't have a boat, no worry, we can provide 
a raft ride. First come first serve.           
 

2008 PCC Open House 

Sunday July 13, 2008  10 am to 4 pm 
4900 Ridge Avenue, Philadelphia 

     Pursue Your Canoeing and Kayaking Dreams… Phila-
delphia Canoe Club Open House on July 8 Offers White-
water and Flatwater Boat Rides, Racing, Demos, Equip-
ment Sales, Food and Fun - Right on the Schuylkill! The 
Philadelphia Canoe Club (PCC) opens its doors to the 
public for a day of free demonstrations, canoe and kayak 
rides, used equipment sales, racing, music, food and en-
tertainment. Right on the Schuylkill River on Sunday July 
13, from 10 am to 4 pm. 

     Whether you dream of spending the summer running 
raging whitewater or on quiet paddles through the 
woods or wetlands, the annual PCC Open House is an op-
portunity to learn about events and training, try out dif-
ferent types of boats or compete in a race on the 
Schuylkill River. Among the day's highlights: 

• Used Boat and Equipment Sale - great gear at great 
prices 

• Canoe and Kayak Rides - free and fun for adults AND 
kids 

• 8.4 Mile Race - noon mass start, 10:30 registration 
($15 entry fee) 

• Food - affordable and delicious 

• Paddling Demonstrations - entertaining and informa-
tive 

• Vendors - paddling and outdoor gear, wooden ca-
noe/kayak building, etc. 

• Live Music 

• PCC Membership and Paddling Instruction Informa-
tion 

• And Much, Much More 

S K I I N G   
     The preliminary 2008-2009 ski schedule has been fi-
nalized—check it out on page 7.  To get in the mood be-
fore the snow flies, don’t forget the 9th Annual Eastern 
Pennsylvania Ski Council Winterfest – Silent & Live Auc-
tion.  It will be held on Friday, November 14, 2008 from 
7:00 pm – 10:00 pm at Williamson’s Restaurant in Hor-
sham, PA. More details to come. 
     The 2009 EPSC Winter Carnival will be held at Killing-
ton from January 28 to February 1; see the sign up sheet 
on page 8 for details. The popular rail excursion to Jay 
Peak will again be run, scheduled to be held the end of 
February to coincide with Jay Peak’s Mardi Gras festivi-
ties.  Our western trip is planned to be at Whitefish 
(formerly known as Big Mountain) in northwestern Mon-
tana from March 14 to March 21, with lodging at the 
Kandahar Lodge. Due to airline issues, which seem to be 
affecting all western ski trip plans next year, details 
have not bee finalized for this trip. For a sneak preview 
of what to expect, check their respective websites:   

www.bigmtn.com  and  www.kandaharlodge.com 

Watch for more details in the newsletter! 
 

******************* 

H I K I N G       
Wednesday short hikes have ended for the 
season.  Look for them to return with cooler 

weather in the fall. 

 
               *******************                

B I K I N G  

     The Kent County Spring Fling with Baltimore Bicycle 
Club in Chestertown, MD over Memorial Day weekend 
was a big hit—don’t miss this one next year! See page 5 
for a trip report. 

Ride Leaders Wanted! 
     Do you have a favorite place for riding your bicycle 
that you would like to share with other Buck Ridgers? 
Ride ideas and leaders are needed for May through Octo-
ber. A leader for the October Oyster Festival weekend in 
Chincoteague, Maryland is also needed. Contact Biking 
Chair Susan Hearn at 215-386-8008 with suggestions or 
to volunteer to lead a ride.   

     Susan is also setting up an email distribution list for 
short notice ride planning. If you have not received no-
tice,  members should contact her if they wish to be in-
cluded on the list. 

E E E 

ACTIVITIES & TRIPS 
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Summer Board Meeting and Picnic  
at  

Ridley Creek S.P. 
 
Where:  Ridley Creek State Park, Pavilion/parking area 
#11-A, available from 8am to 8pm, reservation ID 
470244; VIP#23657885. Please see below for directions. 
For questions or other info about the park call 610-892-
3900 

When:  Sunday July 20, 2008, rain or shine; pavilion 
available and reserved for any BRSC member's use, 
parking, etc from 8am to 8pm.  The Board meeting, 
where the Board of Governors reorganize for the com-
ing year, will be from 1:00PM to 2:00PM in the pavilion 
with picnic and planned activities to follow. Board 
members will be notified of the proposed meeting 
agenda prior to the meeting.  

Who:  All members are welcome, with the tradition of 
bringing something to share. So if you have a favorite 
dish and would like to enjoy a day in beautiful Ridley 
Creek SP please join us. Burgers and dogs will be pro-
vided, but so we have enough of the other essentials 
and know how many to plan for, please RSVP to Dave 
Singer by Sunday July 13th. (cell: 856-261-7187 or 
email: dsinger26@comcast.net)  

Activities:  Bring some toys and depending on the 
weather and the turnout we can play -- horseshoes, 
softball, do a hike or ride our bikes. Ridley has great 
wooded hiking trails and paved biking trails. Horse-
shoes & stakes, softballs, bases and a couple of bats 
will be provided, or if that doesn't appeal to you bring 
your lounge chair and enjoy the company of other Buck 
Ridgers. 

Directions to Ridley:  To use MapQuest or GPS please 
use the following address:  
      357 Gradyville Road, Newtown Square, PA 19073 

Located in Edgmont Township, Delaware County. 
Reached via Gradyville Road, which runs between State 
Route 352 in town of Gradyville, and State Route 252 
south of Newtown Square. From I-476 (Blue Route) take 
State Route 3 exit west to Newtown Square, then south 
on State Route 252 to Gradyville Road. Or take the Rt 1 
exit west/south on Rt 1 to Rt. 252 north exit and turn 
left on Providence Road. Follow the signs to the Park. 
Once inside the park, follow the signs past the office to 
parking area #11 and look for pavilion "A" (there are 
two pavilions, A & B).  You can also turn in at the of-
fice and pick up a map at the upper parking lot near 
the top of the steps. The map shows hiking, biking and 
parking areas.  There is a good on-line map on the 
Friends of Ridley Creek web site:     
      http://www.friendsofrcsp.org/trailmap.html       
This map also shows the park’s new orange trail on the  
north bank of Ridley Creek. 

Note:  No alcohol is permitted at the park. 

Woodbridge Lodge Annual Report (Continued from page 3) 

dition there are just enough funds left in the operating 
budget to pay early budgeted expenses during the fall 
before anticipated revenue is received next winter. 
 
Lodge usage as reported by our reservations person, 
Joan Strachota, showed that the month of February 
saw the heaviest use at the lodge with December and 
January slightly less use. The lodge was used in March 
even less, which is surprising since March traditionally 
has some of the best snow and most pleasant weather 
conditions of the winter. Maybe this is an opportunity 
to sponsor more club trips to the lodge, and encourage 
more individuals to use the lodge to take advantage of 
the space and normally good skiing conditions? It was 
decided that rates should remain at the current win-
ter/summer amounts of: $15/$7.50 for members and 
$20/$10 for guests. 
 
The fall work party date to prepare for the coming ski 
season will be October 24 -- 26, 2008. Please mark 
your calendars and call Glenn Weisel to participate. 
 
Computer use of the phone service seems to be getting 
out of control again, not so much as to the cost but the 
limitations placed on the line that limits times when 
people can either call in or call out. We had set a limit 
of no computer use until after 10pm, but 9pm seems 
more reasonable to me. The total time spent on the 
phone line from December through April was over 45 
hours (2750 minutes) -- yes that's correct, 45 hours -- 
could you imagine talking that long on the phone, or 
getting a bill at home with normal rates? Actually the 
cost is very reasonable because we have a special local 
calls only rate, and therefore; the cost was only $41.97 
(about $1.07 per hour) for all of those minutes.  
 
I think there are two things that can help: first be 
more respectful of the time so that calls can come in 
and people have use of the phone to call out. The sec-
ond suggestion is that anyone using a computer should 
keep track of their time and make a donation to the 
lodge in the amount mentioned above.    

 
And don’t forget the Woodbridge 

Lodge makes a good summer  
getaway.  See page 7 for a  

sampling of a variety of  
festivals and events in the area!  
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     Biking can be fun, especially if there are 450 other people 
who also believe that riding a bike across Maryland is the way 
to go! 

     Eleven Buck Ridgers had another great year with Baltimore 
Bicycling Club (BBC) on their annual Kent County Spring Fling 
at Washington College in Chestertown Maryland. The weather 
cooperated like no other Memorial Day weekend – no rain, no 
excessive heat, wind or cold.  Mel Stiles, Ed Sobolewski, and 
Woody Koch took the long way down by biking the 90 miles 
from PA to Chestertown.  The rest of us, Joan Strachota, Sue 
Pitelli, Susan Hearn, Terri Walklett, Paula Kramp, Linda Bailey, 
and Lydia Hill decided to take a more civil approach by using a 
car and saving the biking for Maryland. But, you do what makes 
you happy. (I know I could never ride that distance!) 

     So, we stayed in the suites, rode on great trails, saw the 
re-enactment and the raft race, bought a few crafts, ate lots 
of foods, laughed and thoroughly enjoyed each others com-
pany. A big thanks to Susan for leading our group and going 
above and beyond by finding Linda’s earring that we all 
thought was lost forever (except for Terri who used her con-
nection to St. Christopher and Linda who thought it may have 
dropped at the raft race the day before by the bail of hay at 
the park – which is exactly where it was.)  

     If you’ve never come on this trip, I encourage you to think 
about joining us next Memorial Day weekend. But, don’t think 
too long – sign up as soon as it opens because it fills up fast. 
You won’t be disappointed! 

Mary Ann Thomas—Photos by Ed S. 

�������������� 

Here are comments from this year’s riders: 

“This year we had the best weather ever - sunny, breezy and 
not too hot.  The rides have been great except for my sore 
butt.  The food has been great and also the cordials and wine.  
Many thanks to Mary Ann and Susan.” -  Sue Pitelli 

 

“The group photo was the only time we, with our bikes, were 
together.  That’s the beauty of this trip; there is something for 
everybody.”  - Joan Strachota 

“Good food, great weather, great rides....great, great, 
great!! -  Paula Kramp and Terri Walklett 

“First time and I agree with all the above.”  Lydia Hill 

“Lover’s Lane Quickie, Great Oak Landing, Waterman’s, Picnic 
Ride, Rock Hall Ramble, Betterton Beach, and many more – so 
many rides to choose from, so little time!  I’m sooo happy to 
be back on my bike this year!” – Susan Hearn 

“Another amazing year with the BBC.  450 people, but all went 
well.  Although the biking is lots of fun, the festival and raft 
race are a ball.  As always, the company can’t be beat and BBC 
did another outstanding job.  Looking forward to next year.”  - 
Mary Ann Thomas 

“I didn’t think this was the best year ever, but it was as good 
as any year before.  That’s why I’m coming back next year!”  - 
Ed Sobolewski 

“Just glad that we had such great weather, smiling faces, and 
we got to know Linda’s long-lost cousin Jerry from NJ.  Woody, 
Ed and I had another fantastic experience riding down and 
back from MD thanks to the kindness of Joan to SAG for us.”  - 
Mel Stiles 

“I enjoyed the down time, the 15 seconds between activities 
to take pause, reflect, and solve the world’s problems with 
good friends.  Next year I’m shooting for 20 seconds if Ed will 
let me.  A great 4 days!  Thanks to the Buck Ridge Club for let-
ting me join their group.”  - Woody Koch 

“A great weekend with super weather and tons of food.  Cy-
cling was terrific with wonderful Buck Ridge friends.  I did find 
my long lost cousin who is now best friends with Mel and 
Woody (Dr. Nasty).  I can see some big riding competitions 
coming up among the 4 of them!  My pledge is to get in better 
shape for next year.”  - Linda Bailey 

E E E 

E  Kent County Spring Fling E 
E Chestertown, Maryland  E 
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Bennington Mayfest—May 24:  
The 23rd annual Mayfest is a juried arts 
and crafts festival held on Main Street 
in Bennington. Artisans and specialty 
food vendors come from all over to 
participate in Southern Vermont’s pre-
mier spring kickoff event. Mayfest arti-
sans create and design all wares sold. 
For more information visit:              
 www.betterbennington.com/mayfest. 

Ethan Allen Days—June 14 & 15: 
This event has been chosen 3 times by 
the Vermont Chamber of Commerce as 
one of Vermont's Top 10 Summer Events!  
The weekend features battle reenact-
ments, period music, food, candlelight 
camp tours, suttlers & their wares, con-
tra dance, artisans and fun for the entire 
family. Located on the Meadows at 
Hildene on River Road in Manchester.  
Surrounded by the Green and Taconic Mountain ranges in one 
of the most historic areas of Southern Vermont, the area that 
Ethan Allen lived in during a very important time in Vermont's 
history. $20 Combination Pass includes Ethan Allen Day, Contra 
Dance & Admission to Hildene. 

Southern Vermont Art & Craft Festival—August 1,2, & 3:   
Located at Hildene Meadowlands 
(River Road off Route 7A) in Man-
chester, Vermont.  Now in its thirti-
eth year, The Southern Vermont Art 
and Craft Festival returns on August 
1st through 3rd to the Hildene Mead-
owlands in Manchester, VT, replete 
with glorious white Camelot tents 
housing 175 artists and artisans. For 
more information, visit the web 
sites:       

www.craftproducers.com or www.hildene.org 

    Feel like horsing around? The Vermont Horseshow Summer 
Festival welcomes all spectators to the show grounds for six 
weeks from July 9 thru August 17, Wednesday thru Sunday 
each week. Watch the horses and athletes, shop the onsite 
boutiques, or plan to have lunch and a drink. Admission is only 
$5 per day. The festival is located on the Harold Beebe farm in 
East Dorset, north of Manchester, VT.  For complete details, 
visit the web site:  www.vt-summerfestival.com/ 

    For more family oriented fare, the Bondville Fair, held 
from August 22 thru 24, is the oldest continuous fair in Ver-
mont. This year the fair is celebrating its 210th year! Unlim-
ited, FREE midway rides, live entertainment and track events 
all for a $6 per person gate fee. Also enjoy agricultural dis-

plays and contests, quilt exhibits, pony rides, animal exhibits, 
crafts, games and more.  Located on Rte 30 in Bondville, 
across from the Stratton access road.  

    Tired of the smell of the 
horse barn or the noise of the 
midway? Looking for something 
a little more cultured?  Try the 
Marlboro Music Festival, on 
the grounds of Marlboro Col-
lege in Marlboro, Vermont, 
midway between Brattleboro 
and Wilmington.  Marlboro Mu-
sic is recognized as today’s 
preeminent center for ad-
vanced musical studies. It is 
credited for a pivotal role in 
the development of chamber 
music in the U.S., and for 
training generations of musical leaders. 

    The festival brings together the most talented musicians in 
the country, some famous and some soon to be famous, for 
two months' practice, consultation, and performance.  On 
weekends from July 12 to August 10 the school is opened to 
concert audiences.  Concerts are often a sell out, as the audi-
torium at Marlboro College seats fewer than 700 people.  For 
more information and how to purchase tickets, go to  
www.marlboromusic.org 

    Give the aroma of the horse barn some competition at the 
13th annual Southern Vermont Garlic & Herb Festival. The 
festival runs August 30 & 31st from 10 am to 5 pm.  Admission 
is $5 per person per day or a 2 day pass for $8.  Join garlic-
lovers from throughout the northeast as they come to sample 
food and crafts from 50 different vendors all made from - you 
guessed it - garlic and herbs! Everything from garlic ice cream 
to garlic jelly, pickled garlic, roasted garlic, garlic braids and, 
of garlic bulbs of every variety will be available for sampling 
and purchase, along with planting and braiding demonstrations 
as well as cooking demonstrations. Located just 1.5 miles west 
of the four corners (junction VT Routes 7 & 9 ) in Bennington, 
VT.  Visit  www.lovegarlic.com for more details. 

    And right down the road from the lodge is the Deerfield 
Valley Farmers' Day Fair from Aug. 23 - 26. Now in its 91st 
year, this is a traditional family farm fair, with a pie eating 
contest, ox pulls, livestock judging, and more. The fair wraps 
up with a demolition derby on Sunday.  Fairgrounds are lo-
cated on Beaver Street, 1 mile west of downtown Wilmington.  
For more details visit http://www.dvfair.com. 

SUMMER TIME…  
TIME TO SEE WHAT SOUTHERN VERMONT HAS TO OFFER 

A selection of events from southern Vermont… all easy to get to from Woodbridge Lodge!  
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PRELIMINARY BUCK RIDGE SKI SCHEDULE 2008-2009   

     DEPOSITS * 

DATE TRIP NAME LOCATION LEADER MEM-
BERS GUESTS 

Dec 12-14 
Fri-Sun Hunt for Snow I Vermont Lodge Mel Stiles           856-478-4621 $30 $40 

Jan 2-4 
Fri-Sun January Junket Vermont Lodge Keith Richards   802-334-1254 $30 $40 

Jan 29-Feb 
1  Thu-Sun ESPC Winter Carnival Killington, VT Dan Aronson      215-643-1608 See 

Flyer  

Feb 1-6   
Sun-Fri Sugarloaf Mid Week Sugarloaf, ME Glenn Weisel      215-822-9459 See 

Flyer  

Feb 1-6 
Sun-Fri Vermont Mid Week Vermont Lodge Dan Aronson      215-643-1608 $75 $100 

Feb 12-15 
Thu-Sun Cross Country Weekend Vermont Lodge Mike Fernandez  856-467-5189 $45 $60 

Feb 20-22 
Fri-Sun Paddlers’ Weekend Vermont Lodge Lev Barinov        610-668-8996 $30 $40 

Feb 22- 28 
Sun-Sat Jay Peak Mid Week Jay Peak, VT Dave Stern          856-427-6976 See 

Flyer  

Mar 15-22 
Sun-Sun 

Western Ski Trip to Whitefish Ski  
Resort Whitefish, MT Mike Fernandez  856-467-5189 See 

Flyer  

Apr 16-20 
Thu-Mon Tuckerman Inferno Mt Washington, 

NH Mel Stiles           856-478-4621 See 
Flyer  

Ski Chair:  Dan Aronson – 610-643-1608 

*   Member’s Rate       $ 15.00 Per Night 
 *   Guest’s Rate       $ 20.00 Per Night 

Woodbridge Lodge 
2008-2009 Season 

To sign up for ski trips, please send a (signed) release form to the trip leader along with your registration form and deposit for 
each Buck Ridge ski trip. * NOTE:  Above deposits are based on the lodge fee times the maximum number of days in the trip.  
Please adjust (increase or decrease) deposit to account for the number nights that you will be staying at the lodge.  There is no 
deposit required for children six years of age and under, but the trip leader needs to know his/her name. 

REGISTRATION FORM 

TRIP NAME:                                                                                                                           DATE OF TRIP: 

NAME(S): 

ADDRESS: 

 

TELEPHONE #: 

OPTIONAL:  Please indicate your roommate preference(s): 

RELEASE FORM 

In consideration of the benefits derived by me from membership in the Buck Ridge Ski Club and the use of its facilities, I re-
lease said club and its members from all responsibility on account of personal injury to me or my minor children, or damage 
to my personal property which may occur by reason of my/our participation in the activities of the club. 
SIGNATURE(S):                                                                                                            DATE: 

SPOUSE (or Guardian) SIGNATURE: 
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Killington Ski Resort, VT 
January 28 – February 1, 2009 

$489.00 pp 
                                          
Join Buck Ridge Ski Club on EPSC’s Winter Carnival to Killington Ski Resort.  Killington Ski Resort located in Central Ver-
mont stretches across seven mountain areas, including Pico Mountain, and features access to 200 trails and 33 lifts with one lift 
ticket.  Killington features the highest lift-served skiing in Vermont from the 4,241 foot summit of Killington Peak via the heated K-
1 Express Gondola.  Killington averages 250 inches of natural snow each winter complemented by the world’s most extensive snow-
making system covering 814 of 1,215 skiable acres.  Killington is the largest resort in the Northeast and is known for its diversity of 
terrain and network of lifts including three heated gondolas delivering skiers of all ability levels to groomed wide open cruisers, clas-
sic narrow New England trails, moguls, steeps and 16 tree skiing areas.   

Trip Includes: 3 Nights Lodging at The Inn of Six Mountains, 3 day Lift Ticket and Activity Pass for entrance to all EPSC meals, 
events and race programs including the EPSC Welcome Party with hot and cold appetizers on Friday evening at 6:30 PM (cash bar), 
EPSC Gala cocktail party (cash bar) at 6 PM followed by Awards Dinner and Banquet w/DJ Party on Saturday night at 7 PM (cash 
bar) and the Carnival Race on Saturday at 10 AM with free Gate Practice Runs on Friday at 2 PM.  The Friday and Saturday evening 
events will be held at the Killington Grand Hotel. 

The Inn of Six Mountains:  is a 3 diamond AAA approved hotel.  A full breakfast is provided each morning.  The classic, charac-
ter-filled New England Inn is small enough to provide a country atmosphere while accommodating guests with all the comforts of 
home, along with some extra benefits, like massages and an on-site spa.  The Inn provides easy access to Killington’s skiing with 
courtesy ski shuttle taking guests one mile to the base area.  For guests interested in exploring other ways to play in the snow, the Inn 
will arrange sleigh rides and snow-shoeing.  All rooms are well appointed with color cable TV, Direct dial phone with voice mail and 
data port, coffee makers, convenience refrigerators, in-room safe, full private bath and hair dryer.      

Lift Tickets:  The 3 Day Lift Ticket is good for Friday, Saturday and Sunday.  

Mountain Facts:  1,209 acres, 150 Trails, 33 Lifts, 3,050’ Vertical Drop, 250” Average Annual Snowfall, Base El.: 1,165 ft, Sum-
mit El: 4,241 ft, 26% Beginner, 34% Intermediate, Most Difficult 40%. 

Options:  No lift tickets - deduct $125. There are no Senior discounts. 

October 31, 2008 Deadline: The lodging contract requires a commitment on the Hotel Rooms by 10/28/2008. 

Payment Information:  $100 by 8/10/08; $200 2nd deposit by 9/10/08; $189 3rd deposit by 10/10/08.   

Cancellation: 31-89 days out from event-50% cancellation fee, 0-30 days out from event-100% cancellation fee.  

Reservations & Questions:  Send reservation form to Dan Aronson, 707 Beverly Road, Ambler, PA 19002-1804; 215-643-7252 or 
email d.l.aronson@att.net.   

************************************************************** 
RESERVATION FORM 

Complete this reservation form and return it with your reservation payment.   
Make checks/money orders payable to: Buck Ridge Ski Club. 

 
Name: __________________________________________________________________ 
 
Home Address: _____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Home Telephone: ________________________     Email:  __________________________________ 
 
Roommate Requested: _______________________________________________________________  
          
Killington Trip, 1/28 to 2/1, 2008         # of Reservations __________ x $100.00 = $ _____________ 
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                                                                                                                 TOTAL:        ________________________ 
 

GUESTS are welcome when accompanied by a member. Maximum three (3) guests per member.  
Inviting member is responsible for guests complying with the Lodge rules and regulations. 

Rates are the same on weekends and weekdays. Children 6 and under are free. 

                                                                                                                   TOTAL:     ________________________ 
Name, phone number, or Email where you can be reached: 
_______________________________________________________________ 

Make checks payable to BUCK RIDGE SKI CLUB LODGE. Mail reservation form and payment to: 
Joan Strachota, 114 Maple Rd, Wallingford, PA  19086 

Any questions, email jstrachota@comcast.net 
RESERVATIONS will be CONFIRMED after payment In full is received. 

PLEASE USE THIS FORM FOR ALL RESERVATION REQUESTS 

Season Nov 1 – Apr 30 May 1 – Oct 31 

Members $15.00 $7.50 

Guests $20.00 $10.00 

Member’s Name  Date: (nights) COST 

1.   

2.   

3.   

4.   

5.   

Guest’s Name Accompanying Member Dates: (nights) COST 

1.    

2.    

3.    

WOODBRIDGE LODGE – RESERVATION FORM 
Note:  Ski season reservations may only be made after October 1. 

WOODBRIDGE LODGE USAGE RATES (rev. 7/2004) 

        Key Deposit - $75. Issue a SEPARATE CHECK and send with reservation form & payment. 
� Enclosed is my check for $75. I understand that this key is due back within 2 weeks after my planned trip or 

my deposit  check  will be cashed. My check will also be cashed if  key is lost in the mail. 
 
         Signed:  ___________________________________________ 
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Buck Ridge Ski Club 
c/o M Fernandez 
1118 Kings Hwy, Swedesboro, NJ  08085 

 

In this issue: 
Club News & Notes —p. 1 

Awards Presentation  
Annual Lodge Meeting Report—p. 3 

Activities & Trips —p. 4 
PCC Open House 

Mid-Summer Board Meeting—p.  5 
Spring Fling bike report—p. 6 

Summer at the Lodge: Southern Vermont area events—p. 7 
Ski Schedule —p. 8 

EPSC Winter Carnival @ Killington—p 9  

 
 
 

 

Enjoy your 
Summer…  
See you in  

September, or at 
the Summer 

Board Meeting! 


